November 30, 1962

Mr. Jeffrey Fleming

Dear Jeff:

I talked with Mr. Ernest Wilson, Foreign Student Advisor at Howard, and he tells me that a letter containing your proposal for this spring vacation exchange should be addressed to Dr. Annette Eaton, Department of Classics, Howard University. You may use his name in connection with your correspondence.

Perhaps it would be well to suggest a specific number for the exchange, such as six, so that she can envision more difinitely what you have in mind. I think that it would also be well to suggest that the students involved would be attending classes and exposing themselves to the teaching methods and contents of the institutions and would not be simply social guests, although we would hope that everyone will be encouraged into the active life of the school, insecar as guests can be. You might also point out that the dates for our spring variation are March 16 to 26.

Forrest D. Brown

FDB: CM

P. S. Would you make two carbons of your letter to Dr. Eaton, so that we can have one for our records and so that we can send oneeto Ernie Wilson. If you like, Miss Moyer could typeiit for you next week if you do not have the facilities for making carbon copies.